The Richlands Town Council held a joint public hearing in the Richlands Council chambers on September 8, 2020, at 5:45 PM on the Comprehensive Plan, with the following members present:

Mayor: Paul Crawford Town Manager: Tim Taylor Town Clerk: Christina Brown

Council Members: Richard Brown, Rod Cury, Jeff Hurst, Doug Ratliff, Mary Ann Strong, and Rick Wood

Mayor Crawford called the hearing to order for consideration of the Ordinance O-2020-09-01 for an addition to the Comprehensive Plan to include the Virginia Department of Transportation's Route 460 Corridor Improvement Study of the STARS project.

Mayor Crawford: Are there any public comments? Any public comments? Does anyone know of anyone that planned to make a comment? Mr. Smith?

Richard Smith: No, sir.

Mayor Crawford: Hearing no comments, we will close the public comment period, and I will entertain a motion to adjourn this public hearing.

Mr. Cury: I'll make the motion to adjourn the public hearing.

Mr. Wood: I'll second it.

Mayor Crawford: I have a motion and a second to adjourn the public hearing. Roll call vote, please: Mr.

Brown-yes; Mr. Cury-yes; Mr. Hurst-yes; Mr. Ratliff-yes; Mrs. Strong-yes; Mr. Wood-yes.

Motion carries. Meeting is adjourned.

Paul Crawford, Mayor

Christina Brown, Clerk